Page 477

Minutes of the Parish Council Planning Meeting held on 25th August 2010 in the Village Hall Club Room

Present:  Cllrs J Rivers (Chairman), Mrs S Mash, A Mayer, D Lewis, P Lyon, N Thom, 6 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk)

2085.
Declarations of Councillors Interests:  None

2086.
Apologies and reason for absence:     Cllr D Chesson, reason accepted & Borough Councillor M Burgess


The meeting was adjourned for the Public Session 

2087.
To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 13th July 2010:  Confirmed and signed as a correct record.

2088.
To consider the following Planning Applications:  These had been circulated to all Councillors prior to this meeting.

10/01000/AS  Pear Tree Cottage – Change of use of land to residential and the repositioning of approved garage (03/02124/AS) and new vehicular access.   Having heard further details during the Public Session Cllrs agreed to fully Support  this application.

10/01008/AS  1 Silver Lea, 17 The Street – To remove existing attached outbuilding and erect a two-storey side extension.  After a short discussion Cllrs agreed to fully Support this application.

10/00250/AS  Sweatman's Garage site – Demolition of existing business use, provide 6 new dwelling houses with 1 new shop unit with 1 flat above – further information.  This was full details of the marketing report.  Cllrs found this report unconvincing and contained errors.  After a full discussion it was agreed to reiterate the Council's previous comments.  The site does need developing but the present application needs amending, safer access and larger turning circle.

2089.
To consider Wittersham Coachworks – Compliance with Planning Approval.  It had come to 
the Council's attention that the present building is quite different from the planning application 
put before the Council and granted in July 2009.  It was agreed that the Council and neighbours 
should have been consulted before the amendments were agreed by ABC.  It was also understood 
that alterations had been approved for building regulations but did not appear on any plans.  It 
was also understood that ABC had insisted on certain changes being made giving additional costs 
to the applicant. Clerk to inform ABC of the Council's disappointment that there had been no 
further 
consultation, it is really important when such changes can affect local people.  Does ABC 
not value the Parish Council's input?

2090.
Date of next full Parish Council Meeting:  14th September 2010.

The meeting closed at 20.07hrs

